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OBJECTIVES
L e

TO cautiously resume and develop services in light of lifting of
social distancing restriction

TO assess needs of local schools, churches and young people
to be most efficient in our service post-lockdown

TO focus efforts through individual campaigns and increased

partner support to close the gap between income and
expenditure

TO grow relationships in Kingsbridge Community

College and primary schools through lessons, assemblies
and mentoring

CENTRE DIRECTOR, JONNY, AND YOUTH WORKER,
BECKY, AT MALEOROUGH PRIMARY SCHOOL




Year 6 Transition

Lessons
ETHOS meetings

Mentoring

Christian Union 11 -18s Under 11s Bible Lessons

L@@Aﬂ_—. Assemblies
S@M@@LS After School

Club
Kingsbridge
YOUTH
FOR CHRIST

Seeing young people’s lives changed by Jesus. Salcombe HTS

RE Lessons

Developing youth
SEP 21 = MAR 22 engagement, vision
2,121 Young People Reached casting and facilitating
626 Under 11s || 1495 11-18s outreach. 2022
onwards....

LOCAL CHURCHES

East Allington ﬂ

St. Andrews

Planting a youth club,

September 2021 Totnes United
Free Church
Supporting a youth
away weekend, June

2021




This year has been be incredibly fruitful as we
navigated the post-fockdown period and return
to “normal” life aflongside the schools, churches,
community and young people in our town and
surrounding areas.

The Primary Focus for 2021-22

Kingskbridge Youth For Christ has achieved all of
Its goals set cut on p5. Thisis in part dug to the
cautious nature of the goals. We were keen to not
rush ahead into new territory as the whole country
was unsure as to whether there would be ancther
lockdown. However we were also very confident
that we needed to resume as many of our services
as possible to support the young people as
restrictions were lifted. It was a difficult time to
plan the way ahead, but we took the approach of
maoving forward, one step at a time.

Thank You

We are extremely grateful to all our regular
financial supporters who enable us to reach the
voung people in Kingsbkridge through our various
projects and clubs. Despite the financial
implications of multiple national lockdowns, cur
monthly income through giving remained stakle.
Although it may not show in this year's accounts,
going forward we will be able to dramatically
close the gap between income and expenditure
due to a new partnership that was formed with a
local church just around the year end.

Everything we do; every decision, every lesson,
assembly, yvouth club we run, God slot we deliver
is to introduce young peaple to the real Jesus.

“We are about seeing young
people’s lives changed by
Jesus.”

Mentoring

At the end of March 2021, we resumed our face
to face services cauticusly. In the local
secondary school, our mentoring team
supported young people through one-to-one
weekly sessions. The sessions were socially
distanced at first and we mentored with full PPE.
Despite the difficulty of communicating with half
of the face covered, our team found there were
50 many young people who were dealing with
issues from being confined to their homes during
lockdown. Volatile family situations had turned
into pressure cockers. Tensions spilled over,
cracks turned into fissures and some of the
voung people we mentored were dealing with
extreme breakdowns in their home lives. Others
were crippled with anxiety returning to a space
with fifteen hundred other young people after so
long in iselation. Some were simply struggling
with the idea of a routine again after a year of a
far less rigid structure.

In April our team undertook COVID grief
counselling training to equip them to support
these young people effectively.

As we went in each week, we also found
ourselves serving the teachers; sitting, listening
and chatting with staff members before and in
between mentoring sessions as they tried to
process the changes and impact of lockdown.




“l would like to say a massive thank you to
everyone at Kingsbridge Youth For Christ for
the amazing work that you are doing
supporting our young people.

The mentoring that you have in place is
helping our young people to become more

CONIFIDENT,
RESILIENT,
IMPROVE THEIR
COMMUNICATION
AND

INTERPERSONAL
SKILLS .

Ultimately it is giving them a platform to
really

FLOURISH

and have an

EXCITING FUTURLE

pathway ahead of them. So, thank you and |
hope all of the good work

ASSITANT PRINCIPAL

KINGSBRIDGE COMMUMNITY COLLEGE

continues”



Ovwer the year our mentoring team has grown and
we now have flve volunteers who are working in
the school Currently the team are supporting
sixteen young people each week.

We work with the Senior Leadership Team to
determine needs, goals and cutcomes of our
sessions. Some young people are with us for half a
term, cthers might be with us for the entire year.

Kingskridge Youth For Christ are not a
replacement for NHS and other professional
health services , however we have seen some
major improvements in the mental health of the
students that we see through keing a loving,
stable, non-judgmental and consistent figure in
their lives sach week.

In a rural area where local health services are
stretched, we are keen to continue delivering and
developing cur mentoring programme beyond
ane to one sessions—ideas being discussed
include group sessions, cooking lessaons, trips to a
local gym and guided walks.

Primary Schools— Assemblies,
Lessons, After School Clubs,
ETHOS meeting support

Numerous doors have opened for Kingshkridge
Youth For Christ in local primary schools—This
vear we have been invited into three additional
primary schools. We are now in flve local primary
schools every month delivering various lessaons,
assemblies and clubks, being a part of ETHOS and
SIAMS meetings to shape the schoolwide delivery
of Christian content, as well as being invited to
various schoal events (such as Harvest and
Christmas Celebrations) throughout the year.

The school head at Salcombe Primary School
formally thanked us this year for our input and
in particular, for making Christianity so
accessible. This highlights for us the importance
of having a presence in the primary schools
where there is little to no church engagement
within the majority of local primary schocls. It is
incredibly important to us that the children are
intrecduced to the real Jesus and hear about
God’s love for them.

The feedback is extremely positive from all of
the schools that we have been in this year. We
will be continuing our work in the coming year
and exploring the idea of a part or full time
primary schools waorker role. It has become
extremely beneficial for the ongoing work of
Kingskridge Youth For Christ as we connect with
children in primary school.

DELIVERING AN ASSEMELY WITH
MALBOROUGH PRIMARY SHOOL



Primary Schools Work—Comments from Pupils

° Jonny and Becky have taught us how to use our Bikles, how to read them and how to make them work for us
and to help with our learning’

° “We love the Christian games, particularly Jonny with his "magic tricks” They teach us and it's great we don’t
have to write anything, but we still learn’’

° They make God seem real” They feel like we are their friends’

° The children felt they would benefit more time with Jonny and Becky and maybe lower down the school they
would get to know them better, but they also said it gave them comfort that they would see them when they
get to KCC. They like it also because they are young and very keen and enthusiastic, and they are always very
happy and supportive’

Kingsbridge Youth For Christ in Malborough Primary School—Feedback
from Jane Greaves; Chair of Governors, South Hams Federation

“4As Foundation Governar and Chair, | have seen the impact of what Jonny and Becky have brought to Malbarough
school. Jonny and Becky have been coming into school probably for over 4 yvears now. They both join us in our
maonthly church service and work with Father Daniel to deliver meaningful stories, thoughts, and ideas to the children,
which they are very much engaged with, from the Foundation children aged 4, to the Year & children aged 11. They
bring another aspect to our monthly services. Jonny and Becky join us regularly and attend special events we hald in
school, blessings, assemblies, and other important events. Pre Covid, they ran a very successful after school Youth Clul,
which the children who attended thoroughly enjoyed, thankfully this has resumed. They alsc come in and deliver RE
lessans and lessons on how to use Bikbles that the Year & children are presented with at the start of their last year in
schoaol, they make these lessons, fun, engaging and hands on, which | have withessed for myself how much fun they are.

They also come into school in the Summer Term to support the yvear 6 children into the transition to Kingshridge
Community College, which | know is helpful as | have spoken to several of the children in the village now in Years 7 and
& who said it made everything feel not so scary” Obviously, we would love to see more of them both in school, but
understand they have other commitments. Malborough is part of the South Hams Federation of 5 schools in the area
and | know they are both hoping to start working with Loddiswell Primary School, and mayhe they could work across
the Federation in time. They are both very valued members of our schoal family.”



Planting a Youth Club:
St. Andrew’s Church, East
Allington

In September 2021, Kingskridge Youth For Christ
supported St Andrew’'s Church in East Allington to
plant a youth cluke in the village. The youth cluk is
running in the village hall and seeing around flfteen teo
elghteen young people each week!

In June 2021, members of the church in East Allington
approached Kingskridge Youth For Christ; they
wanted to connect with the voung people in their
village . There were none in church, where the
congregation was small and consisted mainly of older
pecple, but they felt there was a real need in the
village. They didn’t know how or where to start so
contacted Kingskridge Youth For Christ director,
Jonny.

After lots of prayer, St. Andrews pulled together a 2
small team of members from the church. Jonny and = ” {
Becky initially brought the Kingsbridge Youth For ~
Christ bus to East Allington for the village fete at the
beginning of September. There they met lots of the
voung people and began making some connections.

From then an, Kingshridge Youth For Christ headed
over to East Allingtan in the bus once a week, and met
up with the small team from St. Andrews. They all
gathered in the park after school and waited for the
voung people. There was no indication how many
would turn up. Every week the sun was shining and
around ten or so young people came out. Games of
football, playing ps4, eating lots of sweets. The




response was very positive and within six weeks,
encugh relationships had been built for the St
Andrews team to take over. Kingsbkridge Youth
For Christ stepped back, and the youth clulz in
East Allington was formed!

Ruth, the youth club team leader has said they
now focus on young people & families cne Sunday
per maonth instead of having a formal service, and
from October 2021, 15-18 young pecple in Years 6-
& come along to youth club on a Friday night
which is now run by local people from the church.

She was very thankful to Kingsbhridge Youth For
Christ for their input and encourages others to do
the same.
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AT THE EAST ALLINGTON VILLAGE FAIR WITH
THE KYFC BUS, SEPTEMBER 2021

Kingsbridge Youth For Christ
Christian Union

This year we have continued to run the Kingskridge
Youth For Christ CU every Tuesday after school at the
KYFC Offices.

In Kingsbkridge, there are no youth groups for 11-18
vear olds within any of the churches. There are
between O-2 young people in each church. Qur
Christian Union functions as a weekly yvouth group for
all young Christians in the area; a small community
that gathers young people from across the town,
surrounding areas and each of these churches to
disciple, empower and equip them in their faith. We
want young Christians to be connected with each
other and hbuild friendship and support one another in
their relationship with God where there might usually
receive that fram a church youth group.

Our young people have lots of guestions. “Isn't the
Old Testament for then, and the New Testament for
now?’ “The bible doesn't make sense. the books
aren't in order?” "God in the OT seems very different
to Jesus in the NT?” Amongst ather things this year,
we wanted to inspire the young people to see that the
scriptures are so rich in teaching and that with a little
context and understanding, their relationship with
Jesus will transform as they view the hiblein a

new way.

We have been looking at the timelineg of the

bible. seeing how God's story fits together, how He
reveals his character and nature to us through the
scriptures and where we fit into His amazing story. In
aur bible timeline sessions, the young pecple split into
groups to briefly research a book, finding out key
happenings, dates, themes, how it fits into God's story
and what it reveals and means for us today. Then,
they present back to the rest of the group and fill in
an epic timeline with pictures efc.

In December 2021, we had a great time taking the
yvoung peaple from our CU to Plymouth for a
Christmas social—crazy golf and a trip to the cinema.



Kingsbridge Youth For Christ
Christmas Stockings

Building on the success of the last year's
stockings, we decided to make up another gift for
the yvoung people of Kingshridge this year. We put
out a call to local churches and cur volunteers,
and asked them if they would donate gifts for the
stockings. In the end, they were packed full with
small gifts, sweets, gloves efc as well as
ingredients for bath bombs and other gift ideas
they could make for their own family and friends.
Also included was ancther booklet, similar to the
TALK booklet from the survival boxes, which
gave the same message with a Christmas
perspective.

Maost of the yvoung people who received a stocking
wera surprised that there are people in the local
churches, who they may never meet, that are
regularly praying for them and their futures, and
who wanted to give them a gift this Christmas to
show them that they care.

We have been praying over this last year for a regular
group of girls to come along to The Lounge youth clubk
on Tuesday evenings. It's been really boy-heavy since
lockdown lifted. Around this time God answered cur
prayers with a regular group of girls turning up. We knew
a lot of this group of girls already through the mentoring
that we do in KCC - some of them really struggle to
engage with school and have difficult home lives.

It’s been a pleasure to have them in the club, so we gave
each of them a stocking too on Tuesday. The look on
their faces said it all. ”Is that really for me?” ane girl said
as we handed her the stocking. We gave the other kids
at The Lounge a stocking too. Though on the surface
they may just be sweets, chocolates, and a few small
qifts, they carried such a greater weight and love behind
them. Thank yvou to all who gave—enabling us to give
them out and share those moments with the kids that

BECKY WORKING ON THE CHRISTMAS STOCKINGS

put genuine smiles an their faces, and to communicate
Jesus' love and our love for them!



SO WHAT'S THE BUS? by Suzy Andrews

Suzy is one of the Kingsbridge Youth For Christ Trustees - she is aiso out on Kingsbridge Quay every week with the bus
to support focal voung peopie with a safe place to hang out—our customised van acts as a mobile youth club featuring a
games consofe TV, Sound System, Lights and drink rfacilities.

The opposite of the ubiguitous white van that speeds around the
lanes.. the Kingshkridge Youth for Christ bus is black and
stationary.. it is a fixture on the Quay on Wednesday and Friday
afternoons, come rain or shine., At around 3.30pm a stream of
KCC pupils and students amble along, many taking a detour
towards the bus where hot chocolate is a staple, sweets an
occasional treat, but | think nothing heats a dough ball judging
by the recent reaction - think pigeons and Trafalgar Square!

But it's not the hot drinks or the snacks (although they help)
which draws the kids to the Bus - it's the reliakility and
friendliness of Jonny and Becky as they welcome whoever
happens to come along. The youngsters are known by name,
many will head straight inside to the computer games, others will |
mill around outside, chatting with the KYFC team or with one )
another. The attraction, it seems to me, are the familiar faces; the
acceptance, the encouragement, the affirmation that Jonny and
Becky naturally give them.

I've been struck by just how polite the kids are - | don’t know
what | was expecting, but they are delightful, admittedly some ;
mare monasyllabic than others, but there is a trusted relationship
between the kids and Becky and Jonny which has built up over
the months and years.

One of the most touching things I've witnessed this year is the
way God can be seen to be orchestrating the whaole initia-
tive.. for example, a youngster that Jonny hadn’t seen for ages suddenly pitches up
and has a long conversation with Jonny, and when he wanders off, Jonny checks his
mabile to see that about the same time the boy arrived, a teacher from the school had
sent a message expressing concern about him and to look out for him. The boy has a
remarkably unstable family background, but Jonny is a cansistent adult in his life wha
genuinely cares for him. Isn't it a privilege to be able to be Jesus ambassador in this
kKingdom?



Relationship-kuilding is the main focus: from there, when trust has been established, deeper conversations can

flow. AL one session, one of the girls was talking about a funeral and Jonny casually asked the group what they think
happens after death. This was the first time these girls had ever apened up to a deeper conversation. There were
varied responses.. but Jonny doesn’t pursue it much further this time - it's left for another time. Instead of jumping in
with all things Heawven and Hell, he acknowledges that this is the first step in @ much longer conwversation that requires
spirit-guided nurturing and being sensitive to God's timing. It's not about on the spot Bible-kashing and pushing faith
anto the children (there is definitely a time to use our words thoughl), but reflecting the love of God, His faithfulness
towards the teenagers and His care for them.

The Seaside Parish of Malborough, Salcombe and South Huish want to offer something similar in Salcombe through a
partnership with Kingsbridge Youth For Christ - g regufar spof where local children can meet Christians from the
church, where they know they can gather and be welcomed notf judged, just foved. THis is something we are keen to
explore in the coming yvear.




SOUTH HAMS CHRISTIAN FELLOWSHIP

my

HOLY TRINITY SALCOMEE
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UNGE YOUTH CLUB

“Kingsbridge Youth For Christ provide a

RIGH LEVEL OF PASTORAL AND EDUCATION SUPPORT

for young people in the Kingsbridge area, particularly those likely to be at risk of alcohol, drug or

relationship abuse. As such Kingsbridge Youth For Christ are

KEY PARTNERS WITH THE POLICIE

in our efforts to safeguard vulnerable young people within the
local community.

There have been occasions when

WE HAVE NEEDED THEIR HIELP

in the immediate aftermath of a major incident. To have a team of volunteer youth workers available to

respond locally in the event of a crisis, is a

PARTNERSHIP ASSET ANY COMMUNITY WOULD VALUEY
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FINANCE REPORT

CHRIS ROBERTS, TREASURER

We, as a charity, are very grateful to our supporters,
both individuals and {(mainly) local churches for their
continued support during a second year of the
pandemic, which has again been tough for many
charities, particularly as the cost of living has started to
rise.

One way in which this second Covid year differed from
its predecessor was that many of KYFC's normal
activities were possible, in particular; mentoring in
school, youth clubs meeting in person and the KYFC bus
could also park on the Quay to meet with young people
after school

Rising incom e despite no grants

No grants were awarded this vear, local fundraising was
limited because of the pandemic, and local events which
would normally raise funds for donations to KYFC, did
not take place. However, income did rise by owver £1,000
partly due to an increase in donations and partly
because over £600 was generated by Youth club tuck
and subs.

Rising expenditure due to cost of living increases

From the accounts (see Page 21), expenditure rose by
over £2,400 this year. Many of our regular cutgoings
were costlier, such as bank charges; rent; insurance; fuel
insurance and servicing for the bus etc.

“Special Event” and support

The special event mentioned in the accounts is a
Christian youth camp taking place in summer 2022
(after the end of the financial year), but for which
booking took place in March and the support for
individuals was for Christrmas Stockings given out to
individual young people, which had proved so popular in
2020-21.

Annual Contribution to British Youth For Christ

Cur annual contribution to British Youth for Christ,
formerly allocated to For Other Causes has this year
been allocated to Subs and Child Protection. This is
because the organisation offers training, guidance and
support to KYFC, hence it is more of a subscription than
an altruistic donation to another charity.

20

Unfortunately, their annual conference was cancelled due to Covid,
hence training costs were zero this financial year.

The charity shows a loss of approximately £10,850 for the year 2021-
2, up nearly £1,3200 from 2020-21. Bus depreciation of £3,400
accounts for some of this, but the balance, £7,450, was taken from
the charity’s reserves. An increase of £475 in tangible assets is for
the purchase of second-hand laptop for finance admin and Nintendo
Switch for the Youth Club, both of which were replacements for
outdated equiprment.

The charlty shows a loss of approximately £10,850 for the
year 2021-2,/The trustees are aware that, In order for the
charlty’s finances to be sustalnable, more Income needs to
be generated. Golng forward, a lecal donor has come
forward for 2022-23, which means that there should be no
deflclt In the year to come.

Fundraising events to celebrate the charity’s 25th anniversary are
also planned to boost income and help minimise the shortfall for
future financial vears. We also hope to attract external grants to
support the cost of mentoring in schools

Kingsbridge Youth For Christ receives
regular financial support from

il
Churches

(mainly local)



for the year ended 31 March 2022

ENTS

KINGSBRIDGE YOUTH FOR CHRIST

Receipts & Payments Account

2022
£

RECEIPTS

Bank Interest

Bus Income
Donations

Coffee Bar
Donations

Other Income
General Donations 21,606
Youth Worker  Donation 20,287

Grants

Mentoring Donation
Youth Club 626
Sale of furniture

Total Receipts

PAYMENTS

Administration
For Other Causes
Rent 3,036
Telephone, stationery & post 149
Accountancy 396
Insurance 936
Subs & Child protection 1,083
Bank Charges 97
Miscellaneous 245
Video Projector/ Laptop -
Youthwork in School 283
Repairs & maintenance 14

Training

Bus Expenses

10
540

480

42,519
43,549

6,240
2,766

2021

18,904
22,399

21

30
540

480

41,378

42,428

1,000
2,418
269
360
922
368
70
150
212
189
101
450

6,508
2,127



Bus De-preciation

Catering

Coffee Bar  Supplies
Other

Evangelism

Special Events
Support for individuals

Youth Club
Work Club  Running costs
Mentoring expenses

Youth Worker Staff Costs
Expenses

Total Payments

(Deficit) /| Excess of Receipts over Payments

166

12

323
1,015
334

38,561

784

RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS

3,404
a7

178

1,673
613

128

39,344

54,394
-10,846

40

80
580

38,037
427

22

4,005
18

40.4

660
111

55

38,465

51,990

-9,562



KINGSBRIDGE YOUTH FOR CHRIST
Statement of Assets & Liabilities
As At 31 March 2022

2022 2021
£ £ £ £
Tangible Assets at cost
Bus 19,289 22,693
Computer 3,449 2,974
Furniture & Equipment 5,100 5,100
27,838 30,767
Monetary Assets
CAF Current Account 7,645 10,573
CAF Deposit Account 58,345 63,335
65,989 73,807
65,989 73,907
Net Assets 93,828 104,674
Represented by Unrestricted Restricted  Designated Total
32,787 1,211 70,676 104,674 114,236
Fund Movement adjustment
Deficit this year -344 66 -10,567 -10,846 -9,562
Balance c/f 32,443 1,277 60,109 93,828 104,674

Trustees Declaration

We approve these un-audited accounts fort the year ended 31 March 2022, which comprise a Receipts & Payments

Account, and Statement of Assets and Liabilities and related notes.

We acknowledge our responsibility for the accounts including the provision of all the information and explanations

necessary for the completion.

Signed &4’;‘7&

s 35loBlzze

Print nameb’o(\}'s‘r—t>< ......
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Report to the trustees/
members of

On accounts for the year
ended

Respective responsibilities
of trustees and ex

Basis of independent
examiner’s statement

Independent examiner's
statement

Signed:l Cﬁ C
/" \

Name: [ Cathy Rayner CTA, ATT

Address:
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KINGSBRIDGE YOUTH FOR CHRIST

31 March 2022 Charity no | 1137166

The charity's trustees are responsible for the preparation of the accounts. The

charity's trustees consider that an audit is not required for this year under section

144 of the Charities Act 2011 (the Charities Act) and that an independent

examination is needed.

It is my responsibility to:

« examine the accounts under section 145 of the Charities Act,

« to follow the procedures laid down in the general Directions given by the Charity
Commission (under section 145(5)(b) of the Charities Act, and

e to state whether particular matters have come to my attention

My examination was carried out in accordance with general Directions given by the
Charity Commission. An examination includes a review of the accounting records
kept by the charity and a comparison of the accounts presented with those records.
It also includes consideration of any unusual items or disclosures in the accounts,
and seeking explanations from the trustees concerning any such matters. The
procedures undertaken do not provide all the evidence that would be required in an
audit, and consequently no opinion is given as to whether the accounts present a
‘true and fair’ view and the report is limited to those matters set out in the statement
below.

In connection with my examination, no matter has come to my attention
1. which gives me reasonable cause to believe that in, any material respect, the
requirements:
« tokeep accounting records in accordance with section 130 of the Charities
Act; and
* to prepare accounts which accord with the accounting records and comply
with the accounting requirements of the Charities Act
have not been met; or

2. to which, in my opinion, attention should be drawn in order to enable a proper
understanding of the accounts to be reached.

7

.

Date: | (3 May 2022 |

-

[ Chartered Tax Adviser ]

Tax & Accounts SW Ltd
Chartcred Tax Advisers
92 Fore Street
Kingsbridge

Devon

TQ7 1PP




Kingsbridge Youth For Chrilst Horizons Building. 110
Faore Street, Kingshridge, Devon, TQ7 1AW
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